
 

 
  

 
 
 

May 2, 2025 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole 
Chairman 
Committee on Appropriations 
H-305, the Capitol  
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations  
1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Chimney Road to Old Augusta Waterline Extension in Fiscal 
Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Rincon located at 302 S 
Columbia Ave, Rincon, Georgia 31326. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 
because this project will provide relief from water pressure issues that residents of the city and 
county have suffered from due to the number of connections to the current undersized line. This 
doesn’t come because of poor planning but rather the increased demand on the system from 
expanding industries and growth at the Georgia Port in Savannah. 
 
This project has a Federal nexus because the funding requested is for purposes authorized by 
Title VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. [Clean Water Projects] OR Section 1452 
of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. [Drinking Water Projects]. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project. 
 
   
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Earl L. “Buddy” Carter  
Member of Congress 
 
 
 
      
 


